
Nickel Belt Coin Club        Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting              October 17, 2021 
 
The President opened meeting # 732 at 1 pm with a warm welcome to all members { 20 },and one guest. 
Richard thanked all the members present for their attendance after such a long break due to the covid-19 
pandemic,and is looking forward to getting our Club back on track for the remainder of our current year 
and into 2022. 
 
Executive Members Present: President Richard White 
                                                     V- President Gerry Doyon 
                                                     Secretary Keith Godin 
                                                     Treasurer Jerome Guenette 
 
The President thanked Jean Belanger a Past President for once again taking on the responsibility to be 
the Club's Webmaster. This position is one of great importance to our Club's future success, and we know 
that having Jean take on this duty, things will only improve. Thanks Jean. 
 
Richard also mentioned that we are always looking for material for our " Trading Session ", all you have to 
do is contact any member of the Executive, and we will make sure that your material is added to the 
auction sheet on a first come first served basis. 
 
Your Executive is also asking each and every member to make a concerted effort to try and bring in a 
guest for future meetings. November would be a good time to start. Much appreciated. 
 
Elections2021: All current Executive members agreed to let their names stand in the current positions that 
they now hold. 
A motion was moved by David Bruce and seconded by Al Whitmore that the current Executive remain in 
their respective positions. 
Motion Passed. 
We thank the Members for their vote of confidence and we are looking forward to working with you all in 
the coming year to continue to strive to make our club one of the most active in Canada, we can do it if 
we all work together, remember the old Newfie saying " many hands make for light work ". 
 
50/50 Draw: $ 29.00, winner was Norm Filion, couldn't happen to a nicer guy. Congrats Norm. 
 
Attendance Draw: $ 69.00, too bad the winner was not present to pick up his prize. 
Remember.... no attendance - no prize. Next months attendance draw will be for the healthy sum of $ 
75.00, yes $ 75.00 for you to spend any way you like, just don't tell your wife you won all that money. 
 
According to our hard working Treasurer Jerome, we currently have 35 paid members on our roster, let's 
shoot for at least 50. 
 
On a more somber note, our Club lost one of our long time dedicated members Richard Matte, Richard 
was always a big help at the ONA shows that were held here in Sudbury in the past. Richard was also a 
dedicated member of the Sudbury Lions Club along with his fellow Lions Joe Ash and Gerry Albert. In 
appreciation for Richard's dedication to our Club over the years, his membership number { 50 } is now 
retired. 
 
Jerome will enlighten the members at our November meeting regarding a possible Coin Show in October 
of 2022. 
 
Thank you David for a job well done with the auction. Much appreciated by all. 
 
Submitted by Keith Godin 
Secretary - NBCC 
 


